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Tēnā koe   
 
Official Information Act request  
 
Thank you for your information request dated 25 May 2024. You asked for the following 
information:  
 
“Please see the OIA request for information below on behalf of  directed 
to TPK, who have staff seconded to the affairs of Te Runanga A Iwi O Ngapuhi (TRAION) 
and subsequent access to information of the organisation:  

1. How many individuals 18 years and over, are registered to TRAION as at 30 June 
2024  

2. How many individuals 18 years and over, alive and not deceased, are registered 
to TRAION, as at 30 June 2024  

3. How many individuals 18 years and over, are registered with TRAION and reside 
in Auckland, as at 30 June 2024  

4. How much in dollars, was received by way of Government department contracts 
between 30 June 2019 to 30 June 2024 and from which Government 
departments? (please list with amounts)  

5. How much in dollars was received in distributions from the Ngapuhi Asset Holding 
Company from 30 June 2019 to 30 June 2024 across each financial year? 

6. How many TRAION staff, by percentage of the total staff, have an address 
residing in Kaikohe as at 30 June 2024? 

7. How many TRAION staff, by percentage of the total staff, have an address with 
their home residence being in Auckland as at 30 June 2024? 

8. What TRAION services, if any, of the TRAION group, service Auckland-registered 
TRAION members, and if any, please list the service.  

9. How many TRAION Auckland-registered TRAION members, if any, received a 
TRAION service from 30 June 2023 to 30 June 2024? 

10. What registration data, if any, is shared between TRAION and a Takiwa in 
Auckland, to enable engagement with its registered members, if any?” 

 
Your request has been considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982 (the 
Act). 
 



   
 
 
 
 

Te Puni Kōkiri does not hold the information requested. Accordingly, your request is refused 
in full under section 18(g)(i) of the Act  as the information requested is not held by the 
department and there are no grounds for believing that the information is held by, or more 
closely connected with the functions of another Minister of agency.  
 
The information you have requested may be held by Te Rūnanga-Ā-Iwi-ō-Ngāpuhi. However 
we note that they are not subject to the OIA.  
 
I trust my response satisfies your request. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Te Puni Kōkiri publishes some of its OIA responses on its website, after the 
response is sent to the requester. The responses published are those that are considered to 
have a high level of public interest. We will not publish your name, address or contact details.  
  
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, please feel 
free to contact us at oia@tpk.govt.nz. 
 
Ngā mihi 
 
 

 

Grace Smit 
Hautū, Te Puni Rangapū ā-Rohe me Whakahaere | Deputy Secretary, Regional 
Partnerships & Operations  




